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GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, June 16, 2022  10:30-11:30 am
The Perley School, Superintendant’s Conference Room
In attendance: Chair Pam Lundquist, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, Police Chief Don Cudmore, Fire Chief Charles Savage; Laurie Murphy & Lisa Prendergast from Pettengill House; Laura Crosby from GYCC. 
Meeting called to order at 10:00 A.M.

CORRESPONDENCE
· By unanimous vote, the committee Approved Meeting Minutes for May 19, 2022.
NEW BUSINESS:
· Unanimous approval to pay the Friends of the GYCC 6/6/22 FY22 invoice for $12,500 submitted for FY22 GYCC summer programming. VOTED https://georgetownyouth.org 
· Pettengill House Partnership Update FY2022 https://pettengillhouse.org/home.aspx Reviewed Pettengill’s FY2022 Year End Report for GeorgetownCARES, July 1, 2021-June 30th, 2022, services to Georgetown residents. Fentanyl & Methamphetamine are spreading through the area. This year, total SUDS – Substance Use Disorder Cases Served (individuals) rose 65% from 17 to 28. Pettengill house offers referred clients screening, home visit(s), outreach, family supports, comprehensive case management, mental health navigation, recovery coach check-ins, telehealth, suicide risk assessment, and more. Pettengill providers stay (continues to check in) with the client until they make a full connection with appropriate professional health providers, and advocates for timely access to such appointments/stays. Due to a shortage of mental health resources, Pettengill is “holding onto” clients longer than before. 75 other Georgetown residents also accessed separate Pettengill services, including food pantry, social service screening, social worker assessment, referrals to external supports or providers. 
· We discussed that both Friends of the GYCC and Pettengill will present to GeorgetownCARES FY23 MOU’s and invoices for substance-misuse prevention & treatment services at the GCCC September or October 2022 meetings. We noted that if SUDS services needed by Georgetown residents from Pettengill House continue to rise at the current rate, thus requiring more funding for FY23 than the current $7,500 budgeted, the committee could consider presenting a warrant for that amount at Fall Town Meeting. 
NEXT MEETINGS 

· GeorgetownCares CC Steering Committee Meeting Calendar 
· Sept. 22, 2022
· October 20, 2022

· November 17, 2022

· March 16, 2023

· May 18, 2023 (if needed)
ADJOURNMENT – VOTED to approve at 11:00am.
Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist

Mission Statement - The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and0safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be. 
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